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Mrs Wright 
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Dear Parents/Carers, 

I hope you all had a restful and enjoyable half-term break. It has 
been a pleasure to welcome the children back to school this week; 
it’s clear they’ve returned full of energy and enthusiasm, ready for 
the exciting learning opportunities ahead. 

Linked to their Geography learning, our Year 2 
pupils were treated to a fantastic Bollywood 
dance workshop on Wednesday, where they not 
only learned new dance moves but also explored 
elements of Indian culture and music. Their coming together to 
perform at the end of the day had everyone smiling!  

Meanwhile, our Year 6 pupils took part in an 
important Transport for London (TfL) workshop 
today, equipping them with vital knowledge 
about staying safe and independent when using 
public transport, an essential life skill as they 
prepare for the transition to secondary school. 

Behind the scenes, our teachers have also begun planning for this 
summer’s Take One art project, which will take place next term. 
This is always a highlight of our creative calendar, giving pupils the 
chance to immerse themselves in an inspiring artwork, using it as a 
springboard for their own artistic responses. Plans are exciting — 

we can’t wait to share more with you in the coming weeks! 

Looking ahead to next week, there’s plenty to look forward to.  

Our Year 5 pupils will be heading off on their School Journey— a 
wonderful opportunity for them to build independence, strengthen 
friendships and create lasting memories. To Year 5 parents, please 
ensure you’ve read the final information letter ahead of Monday. 
Keep a look out for an email from us today!  

In addition, our Year 1 children will be stepping back in time in a 
Victorian workshop as part of their new history topic on houses 
and homes. It promises to be a fantastic hands-on learning 
experience, helping them discover how houses have changed over 
time. 

Finally, we’re excited to mark 
International Women’s Day next 
Friday. This is an important 
occasion to celebrate the 
achievements of women past 
and present and to inspire our pupils to think about the values of 
equality and inclusion. We look forward to assemblies to reflect on 
the incredible role models in their lives. 

As always, thank you for your continued support and have a lovely 
weekend. See you Monday!  Mrs Wright 

 

 

 

Get ready to bring your favourite stories to life! On Friday, 14 March, we’re inviting all pupils to dress up as their most-loved 
book characters for World Book Day. Whether you're a daring hero, a magical wizard or a curious creature, let your imagination 
run wild!  We can't wait to see your amazing costumes and celebrate the magic of reading together! 

No need to buy a new costume — we encourage eco-friendly creativity! Use what you have at home to make simple, fun outfits, 
and let your imagination do the rest. There are lots of ideas on the World Book Day website: 

https://www.worldbookday.com/resource/dressing-up-ideas-for-parents/  

Book tokens were sent home with pupils this week. Pick up a brilliant free book between 13 February and 23 March at your 
nearest participating retailer. More information at https://www.worldbookday.com/books-and-tokens/books/ 

We look forward to another fun-filled World Book Day celebration!  
 

Please note—while Thursday, 6 March is the national World Book Day, we are  
celebrating the following week to ensure our Year 5 pupils, who would otherwise be away  

on their School Journey, can take part.  

Please note: Our final INSET day for 24/25 is now confirmed. School will be closed to pupils on Friday, 4 April. 

World Book Day at Gordonbrock will be celebrated on  

Friday, 14 March 2025 

https://www.worldbookday.com/resource/dressing-up-ideas-for-parents/
https://www.worldbookday.com/books-and-tokens/books/
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Chameleons, Creativity and Capacity in Reception 

Reception have had a busy first week back after half term! All the children are thoroughly enjoying our new topic all about Animals. We 

have been looking at the story ‘The Mixed-up Chameleon’ and have been finding out facts about chameleons. We have enjoyed 

exploring our new role-play areas and painting our own camouflaged chameleons! In maths, we have been looking at capacity and 

which containers will hold the most/least and why. 
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Year 2’s Bollywood Experience: Dance, Culture and Celebration 

On Wednesday, Year 2 were lucky enough to have a Bollywood dance workshop. Kalpesh talked to us about life in India, about some of 

the festivals celebrated there and how dance is always a part of these celebrations. 

We learned four dance routines, one which involved dancing with a partner using Dandiya sticks. We really enjoyed our sessions and 

came together as a year group to perform for the last part of the day.  Kalpesh taught us that Bollywood dance is about energy, hand 

gestures and bright, colourful, traditional dress.  
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Beasts and Bestiaries: Year 4 Unleash Their Imaginations  

Year 4 have been writing a bestiary inspired by Impossible Creatures by Katherine Rundell. We have created hybrid animals and painted 

them. We then used a selection of ideas from the Descriptosaurus to develop our descriptive vocabulary. Next week we will write our 

bestiaries. 
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From Whispering Woods to Maths Mastery: Year 6’s Action-Packed Week  

It has been another very busy week in Year 6.  In English, we have been creating our own creatures for our Whispering Wood bestiary 

guides. We have enjoyed spending time with a good book in our school library. We have been consolidating our skills and knowledge in 

a range of maths topics including ratio, percentages, fractions, algebra, volume and 3D shape.  

In Science, we have continued our Evolution and Inheritance topic by learning about  how an animal’s ability to survive its environment 

allows it to pass on genetic variations. We participated in an activity in which we recreated the conditions for survival of the peppered 

moth.  

In Art, we have continued to look at the work of Louise Nevelson with a view to creating our own assemblage art pieces.   

 

Our team leaders and conductors have been doing a great 

job during samba drumming lessons, planning warm-ups 

and main activities for us to have a go at.  

In Indoor P.E., we have been focusing on 

developing core strength and travelling in 

gymnastics. We have been challenging our-

selves to build our stamina and strength 

during circuit training in outdoor P.E. 
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Little Seahourse and the Big Question  
 by Freddy McConnell 

Join Papa and Little One on a very ordinary 
day, as they explore Little One's big 
question: "What do we need?" 
Together, they decide they need lots of 
things - clean water, friends, a home - but, 
above all, they need each other. 
This is a lyrical, heart-warming picture book 
for all families, no matter how they are 

created and no matter who is in them. 

The Extraordinary Life of Freddie Mercury 

By Michael Lee Richardson 
A musician, A songwriter, An inspiration. 
Farrokh Bulsara was a young boy who loved 
music and was known for being quiet and kind, 
even when people made fun of his unusual 
teeth. Farrokh grew up to be Freddie Mercury, 
an incredible musician who could command 
audiences with his charisma and talent, and who 
would one day say that those teeth were the 
very reason he was able to sing with such 
amazing range. 
From his childhood in Zanzibar to the formation 
of rock band Queen, to their record-breaking Live Aid 
performance, discover the journey Freddie Mercury took to 
becoming one of the world''s most influential musicians.  

Age 7-11 

My Bollywood Dream: A love letter to the magic of 
Bollywood and family bonds 

Written by Avani Dwivedi 

Bollywood movies are made of dreams 
and adventures, and I long to discover 
them all... 
It’s Friday night and, on the bustling 
streets of Mumbai, a little girl and her 
family head to the cinema. As they travel, 
the girl captures the sights and sounds of 
the city with her camera, and imagines a 
movie unfolding before her eyes. And 

when they reach the screening, the room is 
electric – it’s time to dance! Inspired by the 

author's own childhood memories, Bollywood brings people 
together in this heartfelt and joyful debut from a brand-new talent. 

UN Convention on the Right of the Child  

We are very proud to be a Unicef Rights Respecting School,    

having achieved the Unicef UK Silver - Rights Aware Award.   

To help children carry on the discussion at home, we will be     

focussing different articles of the convention in each newsletter so 

that our families can explore the rights and meanings together. 

Age 3-5 

 

 

 

The rights of a child, as outlined by UNICEF, are 

fundamental principles designed to ensure every child 

can grow, develop and thrive in a safe, healthy and 

supportive environment. These rights, enshrined in 

the United Nations Convention on the Rights of the 

Child (CRC), focus on protecting children from harm, 

promoting their well-being and empowering them to 

participate in decisions that affect their lives. Key 

rights include the right to education, healthcare, 

Governments must do all they can 

to make sure that every child in 

their countries can enjoy all the 

rights in this Convention.  

If the laws of a country protect 

children’s rights better than this 

Convention, then those laws 

should be used.  

At Gordonbrock, we also prioritise learning about children’s 
rights so that everyone in our school community can help 
ensure children’s rights are realised every day. 
 
The start of a new term is a good opportunity to reflect on how 
children’s rights happen. Article 4 states governments must do 
all they can to make sure every child can enjoy their rights by 
creating systems and passing laws that promote and protect 
children’s rights. Article 41 states that if a country has laws 
and standards that go further than the present Convention, 
then the country must keep these laws. 
 
In the UK, the government has a number of systems and laws to 
make sure that children who live here can enjoy their rights. 
These include: every child must be registered with a name at 
birth; education and healthcare systems are freely available to 
every child; there are Children’s Commissioners whose job it is 
to make sure that children are listened to; parks and other play 
areas are provided; some laws, such as the Children’s Act, 
include some rights from the CRC. 

Age 3-7 

https://resourcecentre.savethechildren.net/pdf/UNICEF+2019+convention+on+the+rights+of+the+chid.pdf/
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If there are two things that are popular nowadays, 

it’s Marvel and video games. Marvel Rivals is a new 

release combining these two into one, letting 

players take on the role of various superheroes    

and villains    in a competitive multiplayer shooter 

   At the time of writing, the title has proven 

immensely successful: with the developer, 

NetEase, reports that as many as 40 million people 

are playing the game – many of whom will be 

children, owing to the game’s PEGI 12 age rating. 

While most of Marvel’s content has been family –

friendly (and this game has been deemed suitable 

for children as young as 12), this title does still 

present numerous potential risks to children and 

young people  ⚠ 

The National College have put together this week’s 

free guide – also available in podcast format   

offering parents and educators expert advice on the 

potential pitfalls of Marvel Rivals and how to protect 

its younger players.   
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IMPORTANT DATES 

wb. 03-

07/03/2025 

Y5 School Journey 

No Design Club this week 

04/03/2025 Y1 Victorian House Workshop 

08/03/2025 International Women’s Day  

10/03/2025 British Science Week 

13/03/2025 Reception - Battersea Zoo Trip 

14/3/2025 
World Book Day (moved) 

Swimming Gala 

17/3/2025 Neurodiversity Week 

20/03/2025 
Reception– Phonics Parent 

Event (8.20-8.45am) 

21/3/2025 Red Nose Day 

28/03/2025 Y3 Parent Event  

03/04/2025 
Y2 London Zoo Trip 

Last Day of Term  

04/04/2025 INSET DAY 

22/04/2025 
Children start back  

(Start of summer term) 

As Ramadan begins, if your child plans to fast, please  

inform the school so we can offer support and ensure  

they are comfortable during this time.  

Email us on info@gordonbrock.lewisham.sch.uk or  

telephone 020 8690 0704. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

mailto:info@gordonbrock.lewisham.sch.uk

